Use of mobile phones and other electronic information devices in vehicles


Drivers who drive as part of their work must always exercise proper control of the vehicle to ensure the safety of themselves and others. The Road Traffic Act and Highway Code state

Rule 127. You MUST exercise proper control of your vehicle at all times. Never use a hand held mobile phone or microphone when driving. Using hands free equipment is also likely to distract your attention from the road. It is far safer not to use any telephone while you are driving - find a safe place to stop first.

Law RTA 1988 sects 2 & 3 & CUR reg 104


Rule 128. There is a danger of driver distraction being caused by in-vehicle systems such as route guidance and navigation systems, congestion warning systems, PCs, multi-media, etc. Do not operate, adjust or view any such system if it will distract your attention while you are driving; you MUST exercise proper control of your vehicle at all times. If necessary, find a safe place to stop first.

Law RTA 1988 sects 2 & 3 & CUR reg 104
The use of mobile phones and other electronic devices while driving has been shown by expert studies to increase the probability of accidents and distraction has been identified as a root cause in a number of accident investigations.

The Road Vehicles (Construction and Use) Regulations 2003 will come into force on the 1st of December 2003. The legislation will bring into effect a criminal offence of using a hand held mobile phone that will carry a fine of up to £1000. Later next year penalty points will be added to an offenders driving license convicted of the offence. It will also be an offence for the employers to ‘cause or permit’ the use of hand held mobile phones while driving. 

In the event of a road accident the investigations now include enquiries as to whether the drivers mobile phone was in use at the time of the accident. In the case of fatal injuries arising from an accident the Police now treat the accident as a murder scene and evidence of mobile phone use can be used to prove that proper control was not being exercised as part of any murder charge. 

Most employers’ position on the use of mobile phones and electronic information devices is

· The health and safety of employees and other road users is of prime consideration. 

· Making decisions or dealing with customers while concentrating on driving a vehicle is not good business practice. 

· Mobile phones must be switched off at all times while driving and therefore most employers will not supply a hands free kit to employees unless assessed as an essential business requirement and agreed by a Business Head or Managing Director. 

· The use of voice mail should be utilised and to retrieve messages during the periodic stops in the journey recommended by the Highway  the employer’s management of road risk policy. This approach enables returned calls to be made from a safe position where an employees full concentration will be on the business to be conducted. 

· In the event that a Business Head or Managing Director has authorised a hands free kit, received calls will be brief and ended as soon as is practicable with calls returned once the vehicle is parked in a safe place. 

· Calls must not be initiated while driving.

